
The Perils of Social Media for Teens and Preteens and How to Protect Them Online

In an era dominated by technology, social media has become an integral part of the daily
lives of many teens and preteens. While these platforms offer connectivity, there are inherent
dangers that parents and guardians must be aware of to ensure the well-being of their children.
As parents, it's crucial to ensure your child's safety while they explore the vast realm of the
internet and engage with social media platforms. Each family will have different ways to govern
their child’s behavior online. Some families will choose to hold off on social media use for their
teen/preteen altogether, while others may allow their child access to a multitude of social media
platforms. Neither approach is right or wrong. These are personal choices. However, if and when
you do choose to allow your child to have access to cell phones and social media, it is important
to consider the pros and the cons, and to set clear boundaries to protect your child.

The benefits of cell phone and social media use are predominantly related to convenience
and connectivity. We live in a busy and complicated world. The demands placed on parents and
families are great. Cell phones provide a convenient and reliable way to be able to connect with
your child and for them to be able to connect with you and with their friends. This can be
especially helpful if a parent needs to reach their child, for instance, after school to arrange or
change a pick up time. Cell phones also provide a means of linking organizational tools such as a
common family calendar, and they are a quick, simple way of tracking where your child is at any
given time. These are valuable uses that assist parents and children in very valid ways.

However, there are many risks and negative consequences to teens/preteens using cell
phones and social media. Research suggests that social media use in teens and preteens can
negatively impact their mental health. Social media's constant stream of curated content can
contribute to feelings of inadequacy and low self-esteem among teens. The pressure to conform
to societal standards portrayed on these platforms can lead to mental health issues such as
anxiety and depression. In addition, the pervasive use of photo-editing tools and filters on social
media can distort perceptions of beauty and body image, particularly among impressionable
teens. Constant exposure to unrealistic standards may contribute to unhealthy habits like extreme
dieting. Of further concern, excessive use of social media can lead to addiction-like behaviors,
with teens spending hours scrolling through feeds at the expense of essential activities like
homework or sleep. Sleep disruption, in turn, can negatively impact academic performance and
overall well-being.



One of the most significant concerns associated with social media use is cyberbullying.
Teens and preteens can be targeted through hurtful comments, messages, or even malicious
sharing of personal information. This form of harassment can lead to emotional distress, anxiety,
and, in extreme cases, severe consequences like self-harm or suicide. In addition, the anonymity
provided by social media platforms can make teens susceptible to the advances of online
predators. These individuals may pose as peers to gain trust, ultimately exploiting young users. It
is crucial for parents to educate their children about the importance of privacy and the potential
dangers of sharing personal information online. Teens may not fully comprehend the
implications of sharing personal information online. Young adults lack the maturity to fully
comprehend the meaning of permanence, and oversharing can lead to privacy breaches,
potentially affecting their future opportunities. Parents need to guide their children in
understanding the importance of responsible online behavior and the potential long-term
consequences.

While the risks of the vast online world can be overwhelming, parents can implement
several simple strategies in order to educate and protect their children online. First, maintain
open and honest communication with your children about their online activities. Encourage them
to share their experiences, challenges, and concerns. Establishing a foundation of trust will make
it easier for them to approach you when faced with online dilemmas. This open communication
will also allow you to begin the discussion necessary to equip your children with knowledge
about the potential risks they may encounter online. Inform them about inappropriate content and
online predators. Teach them to recognize and report any suspicious behavior, emphasizing the
importance of staying vigilant. Empower them by reminding them of your family’s moral values
and ethical standards, and instill in them an expectation that those values are to be adhered to in
the online world just as they would be in the physical world.

Second, it is crucial to regularly monitor your child’s online activity and set
age-appropriate boundaries for social media use. Establish clear boundaries to ensure your child's
online experiences align with their developmental stage and with your family’s moral and ethical
values. Consider using parental controls and privacy settings to limit access to potentially
harmful content. Be aware of the platforms they use, the people they interact with, and the
content they share. This proactive approach will allow you to address any issues promptly.

Third, teach and model responsible social media use. Guide your children on responsible
social media use. Emphasize the importance of respecting others' privacy, avoiding sharing
personal information publicly, and thinking before posting or commenting. Demonstrate
responsible online behavior yourself. Show your children how to navigate the digital world
responsibly, emphasizing the importance of kindness, empathy, and respect for self and others.



Finally, establish “tech-free zones and times” for your family and stay informed about the
latest social media trends, apps, and online challenges. Designate specific areas and times in your
home where technology is not permitted. This helps create a healthy balance between online and
offline activities, fostering face-to-face interactions and reducing excessive screen time.

By proactively engaging with your child about your rules and expectations for
appropriate online behavior and discussing their personal online experiences, you can foster open
communication and implement strategies that can help protect them online. Parents play a crucial
role in ensuring their child’s safety and well-being in the digital age. By facing the topic head on
and addressing the risks associated with social media use, we can strive to create a healthier
online environment for the younger generation.
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